Docket No. 50-293

Boston Edison Company M/C Nuclear ATTN: Mr. James M. Lydon Chief Operating Officer 800 Boylston Street Boston, Massachusetts 02199

Subject: Pilgrim Emergency Preparedness Exercise

Dear Sir:

This letter is to confirm our phone conversation on September 22, 1986 with Mr. Lee Oxsen of your staff. We support your request to postpone the October 23 exercise as requested in your letter of September 18, 1986. We concur that the postponement of the exercise will be beneficial. As discussed during the telephone conversation, December 10, 1986 is an acceptable date for rescheduling the exercise.

Region I plans to participate as a player in your exercise. This NRC involvement will be in addition to, and completely separate from, the normal NRC inspection team which will evaluate your performance. My staff will be in contact with your organization to facilitate arrangements in the near future.

If there are any questions, please contact Mr. William Lazarus (215-337-5208) of my staff.

Sincerely,

Original Signed By:

Thomas T. Martin, Director Division of Radiation Safety and Safeguards

CC:
L. Oxsen, Vice President, Nuclear Operations
A. E. Pedersen, Station Manager
Paul Levy, Chairman, Department of Public Utilities
Chairman, Board of Selectmen
J. D. Keyes
The Honorable E. J. Markey
Plymouth Civil Defense Director
Senator Edward P. Kirby
The Honorable Peter V. Forman
Sharon Pollard
Public Document Room (PDR)
Local Public Document Room (LPDR)
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
NRC Resident Inspector
Commonwealth of Massachusetts (2)

8610070155 860929 PDR ADDCK 05000293 F PDR 10 10%

bcc:
Region I Docket Room (with concurrences)
DRP Section Chief
W. Raymond, SRI, Vermont Yankee
T. Shedlosky, SRI, Millstone 1&2
H. Eichenholz, SRI, Yankee
P. Leech, LPM, NRR
PAO
Robert J. Bores, DRSS

RI:DRSS Ferlic APF 9/25/86 RI: DRS90 Lazarus 9/2/86 RI: DRSS ayn Bellamy 9/36/86 RI/IDRSS Martin 9/11/86

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY